
CONGREGATION BETH AARON ANNOUNCEMENTS
Parshat Devarim                                 August 9-10, 2019                                    9 Av 5779

The Tisha b’Av fast begins at 7:57 p.m., 
this Shabbat, August 10, and ends at 

8:45 p.m., this Sunday, August 11.
The Tisha b’Av schedule can be found 

on page 2.

AUGUST
calendar

On Shabbat,
the shul elevator will operate 
in Shabbat mode as follows: 

Friday:
6:20-9:00 p.m.

Shabbat:
8:15 a.m.-12:30 p.m., 1:30-2:30 p.m., 

5:15-9:15 p.m. 

Is the Eruv Up?  Call the Eruv Hotline 
before Shabbat: 201-530-0222

Contact Beth Aaron at 
office@bethaaron.org

SHABBAT TIMES

Friday, August 9
Plag Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 6:20 p.m.
Earliest Candles: 6:35 p.m.
Early Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 7:00 p.m.
Latest Candles: 7:44 p.m. 
Zman Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat:  
  7:50 p.m.

Shabbat, August 10
Shacharit: 7:15 a.m., in the Beit Midrash
Shacharit: 7:30 a.m., in the Social Hall
Nach shiur: 8:20 a.m.
Shacharit: 8:45 a.m., 
Sof Zman Kriat Shema: 9:30 a.m.
Rabbi Leibowitz’s shiur: following kiddush 
  in the Main Shul:  “The Historical and 
  Mystical Significance of Sefer Devarim” 
Early Mincha: 1:45 p.m.
Daf Yomi: 4:25 p.m.
Rabbi Leibowitz’s shiur:  4:35 p.m., in 
  the Main Shul: “From Moshe Rabbenu  
  to Nefesh B’Nefesh: Biblical; Medieval,  
  and Modern Conceptions of Aliyah”
Mincha: 5:35 p.m.
Fast begins: 7:57 p.m.
Rabbi Leibowitz’s shiur: 8:10 p.m., in the 
  Main Shul: “Al Kiddush Hashem: Tragedy  
  and Inspiration in the Crusader Era”
Motzaei Shabbat: 8:53 p.m.
Maariv and Eicha: 9:05 p.m., in the Main 
Shul and in the Beit Midrash

Friday, August 16: 
Earliest Candles: 6:28 p.m.
Latest Candles: 7:35 p.m.

MAZAL TOV TO
 

● Elana & Yoni Ausubel and family, on making aliyah on August 13.

MEN’S CLUB KIDDUSH

To sponsor a kiddush for either the 7:15 a.m. or 7:30 a.m. minyan, please contact Moishe B. Singer, 
  moishe@gmail.com.

This week’s Men’s Club Kiddush following the Main Minyan is sponsored by:
L’Chaim Sponsors:
● Sherry & David Chasan, commemorating the yahrtzeit of David’s brother, Aaron Chasan, Aaron ben 
    Rafael, on Tisha B’Av.
Herring Sponsors:
● Sara & Yehiel Levy, who are moving to Queens, in hakarat ha-tov to our Rabbi and Rebbetzin and the 
    entire Beth Aaron community for 14 amazing years of friendship and achdut. 

There now are multiple options for sponsoring a Kiddush, including the new monthly Birthday and 
Anniversary Kiddushim. If you are celebrating a simcha, commemorating a yahrtzeit, or simply want to 
say “thank you,” consider sponsoring an upcoming Kiddush following any of our minyanim.  To become 
a sponsor for Kiddush, please go to www.bethaaron.org/kiddush. For questions, contact kiddush@
bethaaron.org.

SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK OF AUGUST 11
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thu Fri

11 12 13 14 15 16

Earliest Tallit 5:02 5:03 5:04 5:05 5:06 5:07

Shacharit 6:15 MS
7:30 BM
8:45 MS

5:40 MS
6:20 BM
7:10 MS
8:00 BM

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:40 SH
6:20 BM
7:10 BM
8:00 BM

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

Mincha 1:45 MS
7:15 MS 

Mincha/
Maariv

7:40 BM 7:40 BM 7:40 BM 7:40 BM 6:15 BM
7:00 MS
7:40 BM

Maariv 8:25 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM

This week’s announcements are sponsored by Lamdeinu.
For information on their schedule of classes, see page 4 and

go to lamdeinu.org.  Study in depth; be inspired!

PARNAS HAYOM

Dedicate a day of learning at Beth Aaron on the occasion of a yahrtzeit, in the zechut of a refuah 
shelaima, or in honor of a simcha, a birthday or any other occasion. Each week’s dedications are 
prominently displayed in the shul lobby and sent out to the membership via email. For more 
information, or to sign up, please go to www.bethaaron.org/parnashayom. 
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SHUL ANNOUNCEMENTS

This Shabbat, Rabbi Aryeh Leibowitz of Sha’alvim will be our 
Scholar-in-Residence. He will speak following the 8:45 a.m. minyan 
on “The Historical and Mystical Significance of Sefer Devarim”; at 
4:35 p.m. on “From Moshe Rabbenu to Nefesh B’Nefesh: Biblical; 
Medieval, and Modern Conceptions of Aliyah”; and at 8:10 p.m. on 
“Al Kiddush Hashem:  Tragedy and Inspiration in the Crusader Era.” 
To sponsor this event, please go to www.bethaaron.org/event/
SIRLeibowitz.

The Sisterhood Book Club will meet on Shabbat afternoon, August 
24, at 5:00 p.m., at the home of Marilyn Zeidel, 169 Carlton Terrace. 
We will be discussing the book “The Museum of Extraordinary 
Things” by Alice Hoffman. All women are welcome to join us for the 
discussion. If you have any questions, please contact Diane Fogel at 
difogel2@aol.com or call 201-837-0751.

Please join our Sisterhood for their final Shabbat Seudah Shlishit 
event of the summer at the Rothwachs home on September 7. 
Contact L’via Weisinger, lweisinger18@gmail.com, 201-906-9547, 
with any questions.

On Shabbat, September 22, at 3:00 p.m., Rabbanit Shani Taragin will 
be speaking at the shul.

The Shivti seder limud is on hiatus for the summer.  For information 
about the program, please contact Mordy Ungar, 201-741-3920,  
m_ungar2@yahoo.com.

Those individuals who have been learning Daf Yomi and wish to 
participate in the Siyum ha-Shas at MetLife on January 1, 2020, may 
avail themselves of the advance sale for the Lomdei ha-Daf.  To order 
tickets, please visit https://www.thesiyum.org and use the Beth 
Aaron group code DY-07666-1790A. Please note that those ordering 
with this code will be seated as a group in the same section.

PayPal Giving Fund
You can pay any outstanding charges through the PayPal Giving 
Fund, without paying an online fee.  The PayPal Giving Fund is a 
non-profit to which people can make donations, and, in turn, the 
Fund supports programs like ours. When you make a donation 
through our link, Beth Aaron will receive 100% of your donation, 
with no credit card expense for either party.  The Fund can be 
used for one-time donations and payments only.  Donations made 
through the Fund will be posted to members’ accounts the month 
after they are given, as PayPal will transfer the money to us once 
a month (in the month after the donation is made).
 
If you are making a donation through the PayPal Giving Fund, 
please DO NOT check the box that the gift is being made 
anonymously.  We need to be able to credit your account.  
Visit bethaaron.org/givingfund for more details or to pay shul 
obligations using this method.

HIGH HOLIDAY SEATING
Requests may now be submitted for High Holiday seats. Please 
note that we can no longer guarantee that seats can be held for 
their “prior year occupants.” Be sure to submit your reservations, 
with payment in full, on a timely basis. No shul member will be 
turned away due to a lack of funds. 

For details and to request seats, go to www.bethaaron.org/seats. 
Please sign into your account or you will be charged non-member 
prices. To pay by check, mail your completed reservation form 
along with any necessary payments to the shul. Forms can be 
found in the shul lobby or online.

Shabbat, August 10

5:35 p.m. Shabbat Mincha

7:57 p.m. Fast begins

8:10 p.m. Rabbi Leibowitz’s shiur in the Main Shul, “Al Kiddush Hashem:  Tragedy and Inspiration in the Crusader Era”

8:53 p.m. Motzaei Shabbat

9:05 p.m. Tefillat Maariv and Eicha in the Main Shul and Beit Midrash

Sunday, August 11

6:15 a.m
7:30 a.m.
8:45 a.m.

Shacharit and Kinnot (8:45 a.m. minyan with introductions to the kinnot by Rabbi Rothwachs, through Chazot at 1:01 p.m.)

1:01 p.m. Chatzot

1:45 p.m. Early Mincha in the Main Shul

2:30 p.m. Chofetz Chaim Heritage Foundation Video Presentation in the Social Hall, “Love Your Fellow Jew as Yourself,” featuring 
Rabbis Yitzchok Sorotzkin, Ephraim Shapiro, and Fishel Schachter.  Recommended donation to the Chofetz Chaim Heritage 
Foundation is $15 per adult, $10 per student.

4:15 p.m. Film:  “A Secret Annex in Axel” in the Social Hall.  This Dutch television documentary shows how Mordechai Schaap sur-
vived the Shoa with his elderly father and older brother.  Mordechai was the father of Beth Aaron member Eli Schaap.  Film 
includes unique footage of Dutch Jewish Life before WWII.  

5:45 p.m. Multimedia Presenation in the Social Hall by Rabbi Benjamin Yablok, “World of Sephardim - Part III:  Eidot haMizrach”

7:15 p.m. Mincha in the Main Shul

7:40 p.m. Rabbi Rothwachs’ shiur, “Yeshayahu’s Vision of Doom:  Then and Now”

8:25 p.m. Maariv

8:45 p.m. Fast ends

10:00 p.m. Kiddush Levana (weather permitting)
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COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

This Sunday, August 11, Tisha B’Av, at Congregation Keter Torah, 600 
Roemer Avenue, Rabbi Dr. Jacob J. Schacter will present a special 
program, “Mourning for Jerusalem in 2019,” sponsored by www.
yutorah.org. Shacharit will be at 8:30 a.m., followed at 9:15 a.m. by 
an opening shiur: Why Does Tisha B’Av Matter in 2019? At 11:00 
a.m., there will be a kinot recital and discussion. The program will 
conclude with mincha at 5:00 p.m.

This Sunday, August 11, Tisha B’Av, at 2:45 p.m., at Congregation 
Zichron Mordechai, 268 West Englewood Avenue, Rabbi Michael 
Taubes will give a shiur for women on the topic of “National Hatred: 
An Overview of the History of Anti-Semitism.” 

This Sunday, August 11, at 3:00 p.m., at the Youth Building of 
Congregation Beth Abraham, 406 New Bridge Road, Bergenfield, 
there will be a program for teenage girls grades 7-12. Yael Weil will 
speak on “The Daunting Task of Fixing What Is Broken.”  In addition, 
Sarah Gordon will speak on “Jewish Unity: Is it Worth It?” and Rabbi 
Donny Besser will speak on “Tracing the Roots of Disaster: The Sugya 
of Kamtza and Bar Kamtza.” 

This Sunday, August 11, Tisha B’Av at 4:30 p.m., at the Jewish Center 
of Teaneck, 70 Sterling Place, there will be a screening of the movie 
“Persona Non Grata” which tells the story of the Japanese diplomat, 
Chiune Sugihara, who saved thousands of Lithuanian Jews from the 
Holocaust. 

This Sunday, August 11, Tisha B’Av, at 5:45 p.m., at Congregation 
Keter Torah, 600 Roemer Avenue, there will be a screening of 
the movie, “Who Will Write Our History.” This 1 hour, 35 minute 
documentary discusses the resistance mounted to the Nazis in 
the Warsaw ghetto by a secret group of journalist and scholars, 
known by the code name Oyneg Shabes. It features the writings of 

the Oyneg Shabbes Archive, with new interviews and rarely seen 
footage.

On Sunday, September 15, at 10:00 a.m., at Votee Park, the 
Friendship Circle will hold its annual walk.  Register at www.
njfriendshipwalk.com.

Every other Wednesday, at 8:00 p.m., a free Family Support Group 
for loved ones of those suffering from addiction and substance 
abuse meets. The group is facilitated by clinicians specializing 
in addiction. For information about vaping, marijuana, opioids, 
resources for treatment and education, and other topics, visit www.
Time2TalkAddiction.org.  For location details and more information, 
please email time2TalkAddiction@gmail.com. 

A year-round collection of toiletries, including full-size shampoo, 
conditioner, body wash and bar soap, is distributed on a regular basis 
to community members in need. Please drop off items in the purple  
box at the right side door of the Stone residence, 578 Grenville 
Avenue.  For more information, contact Gila, gr5thkid@msn.com.

Cub Scout Pack 613, located at the Jewish Center of Teaneck, 
70 Sterling Place, invites boys K-4th grade to their exciting, fun 
programs.  There are trips, outdoor activities, and wholesome 
activities that support the middot and derech eretz held dear in 
this community.  For more information, contact Cubmaster Uri 
Gutfreund, 201-286-3323, pack613info@gmail.com or check out  
Facebook, www.facebook.com/shomershabossPack613.

Boy Scout Troop 226 welcomes boys who have completed the 5th 
grade. The troop meets during the school year on Monday nights, 
from 7:30 to 9:00 p.m., at the Jewish Center of Teaneck, 70 Sterling 
Place. Utilizing outdoor activities such as hiking, camping, canoeing, 
etc., this Shomer Shabbat troop strives to provide youth training in 
character development, citizenship, and mental and personal fitness. 
For more information, please contact Scoutmaster Daniel Chazin, 
201-835-5338, dchazin@aol.com.

Down the Aisle, the Chosson and Kallah Gemach, accepts new or 
unopened gifts, including Judaica, household items, giftware, linens, 
and engagement and wedding gifts. Teaneck drop-offs are accepted 
by Carrie Cooper, 1060 Windsor Road (candscooper@gmail.com, 
201-801-9028), and Bergenfield drop-offs by Meredith Yager, 65 Lee 
Place (meredithyager@gmail.com, 201-321-4301).

Bat Mitzvah gowns/dresses can be donated to the Teaneck Bat 
Mitzvah gown Gemach. Donations can be picked up or dropped off.  
For more information, contact reneeschneier@gmail.com.

Project Ezrah has introduced an Interest Free Loan Program (IFLP). 
The IFLP is intended to help people with unexpected expenses 
(i.e., collapsed roof, unusual car repair, etc.). For more information,  
please contact Robert Hoenig, robert@ezrah.org. 

Do you have new or gently-used furniture to donate? The Bergen 
Volunteer Center’s Make-It-Home division will deliver donated items 
to those in need. For more information, contact Christine Schwake, 
201-289-4444, cschwake@bergenvolunteers.org, or go to  
www.bergenvolunteers.org/making-it-home.

The Rinat Chaim Gemach, in memory of Renee Chaya Levy, lends 
new and used medical equipment in good condition to those in 
need, for short-term or long-term use. To borrow equipment, please 
go to www.rinatchaimgemach.com or contact Micah Kaufman,  
micakauf@gmail.com; Larry Kahn, kahnclan01@gmail.com; or Yehiel 
Levy, 201-357-2113.  

BETH AARON YOUTH and JUNIOR HIGH

The Beth Aaron Youth Department is looking for substitute group 
leaders in grades 6-12. If you would like to work in groups, please 
contact youth@bethaaron.org.

Please note that groups for Pre-K to 2nd grade begin Shabbat 
mornings at 9:30 a.m. and continue until the end of the davening in 
the Main Minyan. There is an early drop-off at 9:00 a.m. 

For those in grades 3 to 5, davening begins at 9:30 a.m., followed at 
10:10 a.m. by parsha, kiddush, snack, and games.

Those interested in taking part in “Banim Mitpalelim,” enabling 
broader participation of boys between the ages of 7-12 in leading 
the conclusion of davening on Shabbat mornings, may sign up using 
the online form or by contacting Mark Staum, Menachem Kravetz or 
Jason David, directly.

Both the Youth Minyan and the 5th and 6th grade Boys’ Mishna 
Group are on hiatus for the summer.

For more information about youth programs, contact Youth Directors 
Erica and Jason David, 732-618-9473, youth@bethaaron.org.

LEINING OPPORTUNITY

The 7:15 a.m. minyan is looking for someone to lein Re’eh, Ki 
Teitzei, and Ki Tavo.  If you are interested, please contact Josh 
Dubin 201-928-4279
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Lawrence L. Shafier, CLU®, ChFC® 
Insurance  Employee Benefit Funding 

 Estate Conservation Strategies

1270 Avenue of the Americas #1000
New York, NY 10020
Tel.: 212-817-3878
Fax: 212-262-0291

lawrence.shafier@prudential.com

(advertisement)

LAMDEINU: Study in depth. Be inspired. 
For class details or to register, go to lamdeinu.org. 

Rachel Friedman, Dean      
Lamdeinu at Congregation Beth Aaron

(advertisement)

Parshanut HaMikra: 
Sefer Bereishit 

Parashah & Haftarah Pointers
Halakhot of the Ketubah

Reimagining Vaykra

Jerusalem and Eden
Three Obscure Prophets
Villians of Sefer Bereishit

Keynotes on Kinnot
 

CONGREGATION BETH AARON
950 Queen Anne Road     Teaneck, NJ 07666

Phone: 201-836-6210
www.bethaaron.org            office@bethaaron.org

Laurence Rothwachs, Rabbi                                                          Josh Klavan, President 

COMMUNITY LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES  

Were you koveah time to learn today?  Learn what you want, at 
the pace you want, when you want!  Join for free at Koveah.org, a 
project of Yeshiva University Center for the Jewish Future.

The Daf ha-Shavua program (dafaweek.org) is learning Masechet 
Mo’ed Katan.  Please note that Daf ha-Shavua shiurim are held at 
Beth Aaron each Tuesday and Thursday evenings at 8:55 p.m., with a 
chazarah on Sunday from 7:55 to 8:45 a.m. Please go to
www.dafaweek.org for many helpful resources, study materials, 
and useful links. You also can hear shiurim at OUTorah or join a 
WhatsApp group. 

The Amud Yomi shiur meets weeknights at 9:30 p.m. at 
Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue. For more 
information, please contact Mordechai Ungar, 201-741-3920,  
m_ungar@yahoo.com. 

LOST AND FOUND

• FOUND: Assorted reading glasses.  They are in a box in the lobby  
   on the table near the TV screen.
• FOUND: Watch with gold and silver band.
• FOUND: Watch with silver band.

For more information, contact the office, office@bethaaron.org. 
Please note that no personal seforim/siddurim/personal belongings 
should be left in open areas at the shul. Lockers are available to 
securely store personal belongings.

REFLECTOR BELTS
Safety reflector belts safeguard you when walking to and from 
shul and any other night activity. Comfortable and lightweight,
they are adjustable for men, women, and children. The belts are
available at no cost to members, but a donation to offset costs is
appreciated. If you would like one, please stop by the shul office
or contact Penina, office@bethaaron.org, 201-836-6210.

donating seforim or books --
DO NOT JUST LEAVE SEFORIM OR BOOKS AT SHUL
We are often willing to accept donations of used seforim to our 
library in the Beit Midrash. If you wish to donate such seforim, 
contact Mitch First or Joshua Zakheim, library@bethaaron.org. 
Please do not bring any donations of seforim or books of any 
kind directly to the Beit Midrash or leave them elsewhere in the 
shul building or outside. Please do not drop books off at their 
homes without first contacting Joshua or Mitch.

BETH AARON OFFICE HOURS
Monday to Thursday: 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
Friday: 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
Lunch break: approximately 12:30 to 1:30 p.m. 

TIRED OF CARRYING ITEMS TO SHUL? RENT A LOCKER!  
Are you tired or carrying a sweater, a poncho, comfortable shoes 
to shul? Rent a locker! The rental fee is $100 per fiscal year (July 1 
to June 30) and can be pro-rated. To rent a locker, contact the shul 
office, office@bethaaron.org. Please contact Isaac Hagler, 
isaachagler@gmail.com, with any further questions.

SAFETY AT BETH AARON
We all can do our part in maintaining the security of our Beit 
Knesset. Please remain aware and vigilant whenever you are in or 
around the shul. If you see a suspicious person or object, please 
report it to a shul officer and/or the office as soon as possible. 
Additionally, please partner with us in ensuring the safety of our 
children by making certain that your children are either next to 
you in shul or in our youth groups.
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